The PASA Report for March 2009

Meeting times and locations: Our next meeting will be April 18 at the Liberty One Food Court. Look for our table sign; we will be on the 17th Street side of the Court. Future meetings: May 16 and June20th. If

Things work out we will be meeting at the Franklin (Institute) as part of the Moon Landing anniversary

in July.

Dennis Pearson came down from the Allentown area for the meeting and told us ofhis next major event:

The 2009 I.S.D.C., May 28 to 31, in Orlando, Florida. He also reported that Goerge Whitesides has moved

From N.S.S. to a post in the Obama administration which should be good news for our efforts, and he mentioned the passing of Konrad Dananberg of the Rocket Team we had brought out of Germany for

Our missle and then space program. For our July Franklin activities it was suggested that Dennis could

sheppard a moon rock through its public appearance at the Institute. He is a trained custodian of moon

rock exhibits and can request one for an event. He will do it if it doesn,t conflict with other events he 

will be part of in July.

Mitch Gordon brought a copy of The Futurist Magazine that included a timeline for space development that 

was done by futurist but seemed pretty restrained: by 2040 we would have a well populated moon base with the population of a small town ( 5,000 people ? ?) and our first Mars landing that same year ! The summary included a timeline for this but it seems slow. He also brought scale models of several structure for our April exhibit. These included: a great pyramid, an ocean liner, and the Empire State Building. These

where to compare against the Island One model I am trying to build. This will give the public at events the scale of our space construction ambitions. More later. Mitch has also volunteered as treasurer. Yeah! One less job for me! And finally: Mitch asked Larry our webmaster to consider putting a 40th anniversary

commemorative banner on our website for the Moon Landing.

Hank Smith will be liason for Space Sciences for Philcon this year and was appointed by the president of the group, Rock Robertson, who was reelected head of P.S.F.S. ( the parent group of Philcon). Hank will miss the Super Science event in April due to a P.S.F.S. meeting that day. He will probably be attending the

Balticon  event in May and volunteer to help there.

Larry our webmaster will be getting pictures from the George Washington Carver Science Fair events taken by Pete Stevens of MENSA as a courtesy as well as from Dennis Pearson from the 2006 I.S.D.C. that he had ( which he sent after our meeting). Larry will try to develop a banner suggested by Mitch noted above. 

This sounds like a great idea.

Dotty mentioned an exhibit on Exo Planet hunting technology at The American Museum of Natural History as well as the film Roving Mars at its I-Max theater. She noted that a replica of Gemini 3 will arrive soon on the Intrepid. Why does that sound like history repeating itself hum? She also had a suggestion for  the

Lunacon management: they should talk to ( or be talked to by) the New York N.S.S. group to improve there

hard science presentations quantity and range. She was not as enthusiastic as she had been in the past about

The Cons presentations.  We’ll see if the New York group will help ( they have avid readers who will see this).

Earl limited his in meeting presentations ( big cheer from members) to announcing the Carver Science Fair

winners  and progress on the Bernal Sphere model. On the first topic: two young ladies, Adrianna Hill and

Amy Lam, where the winners of the James H. Chestak and Oscar H. Harris Awards respectively. They each

received $50 in cash, two small robots (“Crust Crawlers”) a set of seeds and peat pots in a planting box, and a certificate acknowledging there receipt of there awards. I put them in recyclable grocery bags. They

where surprised and delighted to be called to explain there projects, Adriannas on using plants to cover buildings for climate moderation, and Amy’s on what I thing was connecting to organic solar cells for electricity extraction, a not so easy task. The Bernal Sphere agricultural rings are proving difficult to do

and I was in the process of trying something different from my original material, carved polyfoam, for the

part. Vinyl tubing is also difficult but closer to looking “real”. I brought the central body component to the meeting and have since began coating in with a paper mache layer to build it up and give it the proper shape. It started life as two Dollar Store 12” colanders. I’m behind but will keep plugging.

On reading material: I received three publications with interesting material in them: Analog magazine, for June, actually had two interesting pieces, one optimistic and one less so: Michael Carroll, science writer and artist, gives us what NASA hopes to do in “ Futuropolis: how NASA plans to Create a permanent

Presence on the Moon”. Readers of this publication have seen many of the ideas and it should be no surprise that there talking of surface dwellings initially (I hope) around and in Shaklteon Crater. There is lots of neat technology in the form of assistive rovers ( the manned Chariot and the r.c.ed ( or crewed) Athlete  multilegged vehicle. Ther is some talk of inflatable and Tuna Can (!) habitats, covered in regolith for safety, with lots of cautionary

Talk. There are a number of people working on studies, again, with lots of chat but missing important things, like time lines. The author quotes NASA scientists talking of this as leading to Mars but it  is kind

Of nebulus as to when anything will happen. The Author has a companion book on the subject: “ The Seventh Landing: How We’ll Return to the Moon and Stay”. I suspect it will give a detailed report on this 

Latest version of NASAs studies about going out there.

On a more pesemistic note, Jeffery D. Kooistra in  Odds and ends #4  Alternateview section of the magazine. Jeffery thinks that the recent economic battering we are going through will

Further stall even the mundanest plans for space habitation. He thinks we are in a shift as described in

“The Fourth Turning” wherein a situation like we are going through, and its anta cedents, is described

( in general terms, the book is 15 years old). Space ,as a place to live, may simply be ignored. 

The amateur satellite magazine, Amsat Journal,  had a report on launch opportunities and the changing conditions in the world of getting a ride. It included a description of the various locations on a mounting

Platform used to launch large satellites that could hold some of the smaller craft they ( and other “ride

share” candidates) could obtain. Jan./ Feb. issue.

The last is Ad Astra; and in particular the piece by Lt.Col. Paul E. Damphousse on “Energy for the Future”.

This write up is on space solar power and the efforts of several groups to demonstrate it. This is important .

 Included is background information on the Space Solar Alliance for the Future and its inaugeration in 2007

And the subsequent displays of elementary systems on the Discovery Channel and a space to ground demo.

That would light an l.e.d.  at a demonstration site. This equipment is to be built by students at The Air Force Academy for Space Studies ( the Eisenhower Academy). The previously mentioned Discovery Channel demo. was an inter island transmission in Hawaii. The distance was chosen to simulate L.E.O.

To ground. Very nice. The rest of the article was about plans and partnerships and conferences. These could be good to. This is from the Winter issue of the publication.

All of the last report was interesting but I am leary of  such efforts. I have been reading these enthusiastic

runnings toward a space based power system for Earth for a long time. I will make several points here:

 to me, the obvious demonstration is beaming power to space since we have an excellent emitter ( unless

some jackass has begun dismanteling it ): Arecibo. It can put hundreds of kilo watts on any L.E.O. target within its window. This could result in hundreds of watts of collected energy with a modest rectenna (a few

tens of meters on a side). And it could be done in 2010 also. We need demonstrations. I am not just blowing steam: I have talked to a number of “civilians” ( non space connected middle of the road tax payers) who haven,t heard of this concept. The most recent was at a “Green” event in Philadelphia.  I started out commenting on a display about nuclear power saying “ it shouldn,t be on Earth, We should put it in orbit and beam the power down”. This got me a “What?” from the women who was next to me. I then

explained that I was kidding about the nuclear part ( mustn’t scare your audience) and told her about the S.P.S. concept and how we could use sun power to create electricity for use on Eatrth. She turned out

to be a school teacher who was trying to educate the children about ways out of the current mess. She

had never heard of what we are trying to sell. We need demonstrations where the public will see them often. The unit that Peter Kokh was showing is a start but I think that large, general newscast presentations

are necessary also. I may be invited to speak at that school to talk on this, and other, subjects. At this point I am thinking of putting together a simple, enclosed system for our July Franklin event. Without the Ad Astra nudge, I would not be thinking this.

Overlong report by Earl Bennett, President, P.A.S.A.

Peter: Edit as needed.

